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Issue number 3—Ofsted 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers.  

Term 2 has begun in earnest and we welcome two new teachers Mr Baxter (Juniper class) and 

Ms Jones (Hazel class) to our team.  Our young learners have settled in well after the half term 

break and are engaging well.  

Also, this term, North Star 82° are thrilled to have received confirmation from our recent Ofsted 

visit that we continue to be a “Good” school under section 8 of the Education Act 2005. The 

school has been praised as an educational setting where pupils “find sanctuary, safety and 

success” through a culture of “continual improvement”.  Our hard-working team had inspectors 

highlighting strengths in the well-planned curriculum, particularly in areas such as Mathematics, 

where pupils achieve well and in English, where pupils’ attitudes to reading are often 

“transformed”. The report emphasised other strengths such as the management of complex and 

challenging behaviors through excellent pupil/staff relationships which have promoted and 

secured an excellent learning environment. 

The inspection was a very positive snapshot which offers North Star 82° a clear pathway for 

continuous improvement in the coming terms.  

We are expecting a busy term in the lead up to 

Christmas and we will of course welcome you all to our 

school on the last Friday of term for our Christmas 

parent/carer assembly.  

Also, in this edition you will find information about our 

new free Parent Portal through Arbor App which will be 

rolled out very soon. 

James Wookey 

 






